

Potten End C of E Primary School SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

Agenda

- Welcome
- Apologies
- Agree minutes of last meeting
- Matters arising from last meeting
- Health and Safety
- Matters arising from S and W box
- A.O.B.
- Next meeting
- Close

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 22nd November 2016

1. Welcome:

Grace welcomed Mrs Hood, all the school councillors and Mrs Gasper.

2. Apologies:

Everyone present.

3. Agree minutes of last meeting:

Apologies from Mrs Gasper who had not circulated the last meetings minutes, but they had gone on the school website.

4. Matters arising from last meeting:

(1) Eleena and Nathan had talked to their class about unhealthy snacks in packed Lunches but children are still having unhealthy packed lunches Mrs Hood said that she will speak to Mr Morris.

(2) It was brought up about the benches again, Mrs Hood said they wouldn't be needed till the summer.

5. Health and Safety:

(1) Edward said that when the ball goes off the pitch children who aren't playing in the game are kicking the ball. Oliver to remind his class.

(2) Eleena mentioned that children are sharing packed lunches so over all children are not being sensible as some have allergies. Mrs Hood said that she will talk to Mr Morris about this.

6. Matters arising from S and W box:

There are suggestions that are not sensible so Lola and Grace will speak to the children who put them in.

- (1) Megan & Iris Yr4 - We are worried about some people hurting and bullying other children. Amaris and Oliver to speak to them and ask what their worries are.
- (2) Kiana & Chloe Yr4 - Children keep running through the metal and wooden bars which could be dangerous. Children aren't listening to the dinner ladies. Nathan will make a poster to remind children not to do this.
- (3) Sophia Yr5 - We should have another big fair like Yummy Mummies. Mrs Hood said we already have this.
- (4) Megan Yr5 - Can we do a survey about library books? Jake will speak to Mrs Norman to ask if she thinks this would be a good idea.
- (5) A garden club was requested, it was mentioned that ECO Council might be doing one with Mrs Norman.
- (6) Lydia Yr6 - Can we have a girls football team? It was said that Year 5 are sorting this out.

7. A.O.B:

Mrs Hood told the councillors that there will be a whole school sponsored walk either at the end of spring term/beginning of the summer term to raise money towards our function learning space.

Grace asked if we could have a Christmas game for the whole school like the snowman one that was held last year. Mrs Hood suggested Grace, Lola, Jake and Magnus look into doing this.

Nathan also suggested we raise money by organising a competition of words to find around the school.

8. **Next Meeting:** To be arranged

9. **Meeting closed:** 11.10 am